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News from ST+ DAVIDS

EPISCOPAL CHURCH

February 16, 2024
The Sixth Sunday after the Epiphany

This Sunday

7:45 a.m. — Worship Service with Holy Communion, Rite |
Traditional Language.

8:00-9:30 a.m. — Parish Breakfast in Grace Hall.
Suggested donation of S5.

9:00 a.m. — Family Service with Holy Communion


https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=alliance4media&nav=87681c94-4c80-455c-9539-4d2201a1d335

Childcare is available. Children's Chapel.
Contemporary music provided by St. David's Basement Band

10:15-11:00 a.m. — Formation (Sunday School)
Adults and Children
Childcare is available.

11:15 a.m. — Worship Service with Holy Communion, Rite Il
Childcare is available.
Traditional Music with the St. David's Choir.
Online and in-person.

1:15 p.m. — Santa Misa en Espaiiol

Livestream Link Here
Bulletin and Prayer List Here

Music Rehearsals This Sunday

7:45 a.m. — Basement Band Rehearsal in Jeffords Hall Basement

® 9:00 a.m. — Handbell Choir in the Bell Room

® 10:15 a.m. — Adult Choir in the Choir Loft

® 6:00 p.m.—Basement Band Vocal Rehearsal in Jeffords Hall Basement

If you are interested in learning more about any of these groups, please contact Sue
Wallace at Music@ stdavidchurch.org or Susie Clements at susie@ stdavidchurch.org. All
are invited and welcome to get involved.

Healing Ministry This Sunday

Healing Minsters will be available to pray with you in the small chapel (at the back of the
nave) as soon as communion begins. Please leave right after you have had communion
and wait outside the chapel if the door is closed. You may ask for Healing Prayers for
yourself or someone else. Your session is confidential.

Grow This Sunday

Rector's Forum:

10:15-11:00 a.m. Join The Rev. Remington Slone for a lively group
Grace Hall conversation on Scripture and the practice of faith
and love in our lives. All are welcome to join the
conversation!


https://youtube.com/live/YqB1ACjfBgM
https://files.constantcontact.com/5773b7f5001/93d091ab-6ac0-4740-a056-2606d5bb84ed.pdf
mailto:music@stdavidchurch.org
mailto:susie@stdavidchurch.org

Conversations in Conversations in Christ

Christ: Conversations in Christ is a Small class that
. . meets Sunday mornings, 10:15-11:00 a.m. in the
10 15-11:00 a.m. Bethany Room to discuss the lectionary readings of
Bethany Room the day. Each member of the class takes turns

facilitating the group.

Children and Youth Sunday Morning

Children’s Sunday School: 10:15-11:00 a.m.
e 4-years to 1st grade — Catacombs (Indoor Play Space) downstairs in the main
church building accessed by stairs leading off the Preschool Hallway.

® 2nd to 5th graders — Classrooms downstairs in Jeffords Fellowship Hall.

Youth Sunday School: 10:15-11:00 a.m.: Youth (6th-12th grades) will gather at the
bulletin boards after the 9:00 a.m. service and go to Sinclair House together.

Nursery Care for infants to 3-years-old, 8:45 a.m.-12:30 p.m. The Nursery is located in
the back hall, opposite side of the courtyard from the Sanctuary. Or feel free to ask the
Greeters at the Welcome Desk or an Usher for directions.

Annual Giving 2025 Update

As of Tuesday, February 11, 295 pledges totaling $1,518,510.67 have been received,
which is 99.6% of the goal. For those that have completed their pledge, your clergy,
vestry, and stewardship committee thank you for your financial support.

For those who have not yet made their pledge, we ask you to prayerfully consider
making a financial commitment. Everything we do as a St. David’s faith community is
funded by your pledges. With your support, we will walk in love within our parish and
out into the communities we serve.

2025 Online Pledge Form

Ash Wednesday Services



https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rUlYqrYWEkW4dA2qupf_x2LCaOR6nLxMmqXWGgmO6MFURVlXTlNEM1pPTjU5Ujk0UVNTWlc4Tkk4Sy4u
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Traditional Services with Holy Communion
7:00a.m. | 12:15p.m. | 7:00 p.m.

Bilingual
Family Service | 5:00 p.m.

Drive-Thru Ashes To Go
1:15-2:15 p.m.

Ash Wednesday is the first day of the penitential Lenten Season. We are reminded of our
mortality and profess our devotion to God through the imposition of ashes during this
service. St. David’s is offering four services plus an "Ashes To Go" option to observe this
holy day.

7:00 a.m. — Nave
This is an abbreviated, traditional service that you may attend before starting
your day. This service will have Holy Communion and the imposition of ashes.
12:15 p.m. — Nave
This is an abbreviated, traditional service that takes place during the lunch hour
with Holy Communion and the imposition of ashes.
1:15-2:15 p.m. — Ashes To Go
If your schedule is too busy to attend a service we will offer "Ashes To Go" in the
convenience of your car from 1:15-2:15 p.m.
5:00 p.m. Family Service — Nave
This service of readings, prayers, and the imposition of ashes is designed to help

families with young children experience the essentials of Ash Wednesday. This



service is shorter and more participatory than our other services and does not
include Holy Communion.

7:00 p.m. — Bilingual Service in the Nave

Our full, traditional service with Holy Communion and the imposition of ashes in
both English and Spanish.

St. David's invites you to enhance your journey through Lent this year by making daily
meditations written by fellow parishioners who are involved in our Education for
Ministry Program (EfM) and the clergy available to you. Click the link below to sign up!

The Daily Emails will begin on Ash Wednesday.

Sign up to receive daily Meditation

Walking the Mourner's Path
SAVE THE DATE: April 27 to June 15

“Walking the Mourner’s Path” is a Christ-centered,
spiritually guided 8-week workshop that combines
exercises, reflections, and prayers to help you navigate
your sorrow. Our goal is not just to help you move
through your grief, but to support you in finding hope and
healing through your journey.

Whether your loss is recent, or you have been grieving for
some time, this workshop is designed to meet you where
you are. St. David’s own parishioners, Toni Cathcart and


https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rUlYqrYWEkW4dA2qupf_x2LCaOR6nLxMmqXWGgmO6MFURDY1TTVWUkZETlBOUzdZRktHMUNZNERGVC4u

Ron Bagwell, trained Facilitators, will lead the sessions
alongside our clergy.

The only expense for participants is the workbook, which
costs approximately $50.00. We offer scholarships to
ensure that financial considerations do not prevent
anyone from joining. Registration will open March 16.

If you are interested in participating or have any
guestions, please reach out to Chip Broadfoot.

Presented by
The Rev. Remington Slone

Special Rector’s Forum: “From
There to Eternity: How Christ

and parishioner
Shawn Allen, MDiv, JD
An exploration of theological perspectives on
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Sundays in Lent, A e )

March 9 to April 6 3
Join The Rev. Remington Slone and parishioner e

Shawn Allen, MDiv, ID, in an exploration of

theological perspectives on atonement, sin, reconciliation, and forgiveness and how
Christ’s life, death, and resurrection allowed for it all. The course will help participants
encounter the movement of Holy Week and the story of Good Friday and Easter with a
new appreciation for Christ’s ministry of grace. This course will be offered each Sunday
in Lent from 10:15 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. in Grace Hall. Contact Remington Slone if you have
any questions.

Lenten Small Groups
Groups will start meeting beginning the
week of Sunday, March 9.

) This Lent we are forming Special Small Groups to

Made Aw”e”l‘?%t P,Ofi:b&‘uw/zl’i explore Remington’s “From There to Eternity:
St How Christ Made Atonement Possible”

curriculum. We will use Study Guides, with guided
journaling and supplemental Podcasts and videos
to dig deeper and cultivate a closer connection with one another. These Small Groups
will meet for five weeks. If you are interested in joining a Lenten Small Group, please fill
out this interest form. Please contact Rebecca Cline with any questions.

Sacramental Rite of Reconciliation
An Invitation to Reconciliation this Lent


mailto:chip@stdavidchurch.org
mailto:rslone@stdavidchurch.org
https://qrco.de/LentenGroups2025
mailto:rebecca@stdavidchurch.org

Fridays, 8:00-11:00 a.m., Chapel

Lent is a season of reflection, renewal, and reconciliation. It’s a time when we are called
to draw closer to God through prayer, fasting, and repentance. One of the most
profound ways to experience God’s mercy and grace is through the Sacramental Rite of
Reconciliation, also known as Confession. Fr. Chip will be available on Friday mornings,
from 8-11 a.m., throughout Lent to offer this sacred rite, providing a space for heartfelt
reflection, forgiveness, and spiritual renewal. Whether you have never received the
sacrament before or it has been a while, this is a beautiful opportunity to lay down your
burdens and prepare your heart for the joy of Easter. Reservations are requested, but
not required. Call Fr. Chip at (828) 845-5326 or the parish office (770) 993-6084 x102, to
reserve a time to meet on these Fridays. Come, embrace the healing love of Christ and
walk with renewed hope toward the Resurrection. Contact Chip Broadfoot.
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A morning of meditation
on forgiveness and

reconciliation

Led by
Bob Coleman, Ph.D.

Contact Nelleke Yarbrough for more information:
nellekeyarbrough@aol.com

As we walk together in love and deepen our faith, we are continually reminded of the
importance of serving others, in alignment with the teachings of Jesus. We invite you to
engage with the various service opportunities available within St. David's Church and our
surrounding community.

Several volunteer opportunities are listed below. In addition, click here to find the a
complete list and full description of volunteer opportunities. Thank you for your
willingness to serve and for your commitment to living out our faith in action.

Serve the Parish Through Altar Guild!

Altar Guild! We are seeking dedicated volunteers to
join our Altar Guild. This ministry plays a vital role in


mailto:chip@stdavidchurch.org
https://www.stdavidchurch.org/serve

preparing the sanctuary for worship, ensuring that all
elements are in place for our liturgical services. If you
have a passion for service and a desire to support the
spiritual life of our community, we invite you to be a
part of this rewarding experience. No prior experience
is necessary, and training will be provided. Your
contribution will make a significant impact on our
worship experience. Please contact CaroleAnn

Padgett for more details.

NFCC February Food Collection:
Canned Fruit!

NFCC February Food Collection ® CANNED FRUIT
¥ As fast as cans of peaches, pears, pineapple,
etc. are stocked on the shelves of the pantry, they
fly out the door to families or individuals in need.
Please consider adding a few cans of fruit to your
list when you go grocery shopping in February.
Just drop the cans of fruit at the display in the
mailbox hallway at St. David's, and they will find
their way to the Pantry! Please avoid glass
containers.

Stepping Out and Stepping Up with
Path to Shine!

Want to help children in your community? Want to give
back to society but don't know how to start! Stepping
into a role as a mentor with Path to Shine is stepping
into an opportunity and seeing where that will lead it.
It's an opportunity to enrich our lives and reward us in
ways that we may not understand right now. St. David's Path to Shine program needs
mentors and subs. Please consider volunteering one day a week, Wednesdays, 2:30-5:00
p.m. to mentor elementary children. You will be enriched as much as you enrich the child
you mentor. Go to www.stdavidchurch.org for more information, or contact Patty
Ormsby to volunteer!

Connect

Connections Café
Sunday, February 23
8:00 a.m. and 9:15 a.m., St. Gabriel Room

Visitors and Newcomers to St. David’s are invited to Connections Café to grab breakfast,
ask questions, learn more about St. David’s, and have a quick tour of our buildings! We


http://tennisgirlcap@gmail.com
http://www.stdavidchurch.org
mailto:talktopao@comcast.net

are offering two sessions: 8:00 a.m. and 9:15 a.m. Please come to whichever session
works for your schedule!

If you are unable to attend, the next Connections Café will be held on Sunday, April 27.

If you have questions, you may email Rebecca Cline.

connections é

Mission and Skills Assessment

Take our Mission and Skills Assessment to discover outreach opportunities that align with
your passions, time commitments, and calling. This is your chance to connect deeply with
the life of our church, grow deeper in your faith, and root into the love of God.


mailto:rebecca@stdavidchurch.org
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Upcoming Events
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(]nd Suggested Donation
More $4 adults | $I1 children

Shrove Tuesday Carnival
March 4, 6:00-7:30 p.m., Jeffords Hall

Celebrate the end of Epiphany with Pancakes and Jambalaya in Jeffords Hall! There will
be fun and entertainment for all ages! Games and activities will include Lotterias,
Cornhole, Giant Jenga, a children’s craft table, and a Cupcake Walk. There will also be a
few classic carnival games including a Lucky Dip! Nursery Care will be available! There is a



suggested donation of $4 for adult, S1 for a child. Please contact Rebecca Cline.

YOUTH - Hunger Walk Run q
March 9, noon-4:00 p.m., H u NG ER
WALKRUIN

Atlanta, GA

Each March, people from across the Diocese gather in Midtown Atlanta to raise money
for the Atlanta Community Food Bank and the Episcopal Community Food Bank. This
Walk Run can be as relaxed or as competitive as you want it to be — either way, it’s a lot
of fun. Join the Diocesan Youth Commission before the race for a special Eucharist
service. Cost is typically $25-40 to participate in the race. Click here to sign up.

YOUTH - Sinclair Movie Night
March 9, 5:00-6:30 p.m.
Sinclair House

Join us for an unforgettable Movie Night on Sunday,
March 9th, from 5:00-6:30 p.m.! The movie may be a
mystery for now, but one thing’s for sure, it’s going to
be a blast. Dinner and snacks will be provided, so all you
have to do is show up, kick back, and enjoy the show with friends! Don’t miss out on a
relaxing evening filled with fun, food, and fantastic vibes!

Preschool

PARENT’S NIGHT OUT

HOSTED BY ST. DAVID’S PRESCHOOL, ALL ARE WELCOME!

e hOES 10 JIO-10 YEARS



mailto:rebecca@stdavidchurch.org
https://episcopalcommunityfoundation.org/support-us/hunger-walk-run/

Quick Links

St. David's Calendar

St David's Episcopal Church | www.stdavidchurch.org

St. David's Episcopal Church | 1015 Old Roswell Rd. | Roswell, GA 30076 US
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